REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES
DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE

PUREAU OF CUSTOMS

16 July 2015

CUSTOMS MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO. Au -2

TO: ALL DEPUTY COMMISS|ONERS
ALL DIRECTORS & CHIEFS
ALL DISTRICT/PORT COLLECTORS
AND ALL OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT: Exemption of Imported Lithium lon Batteries from PDEA Certificate of
Exemption Requirement

Pursuant to Dangerous Drugs Board (DDB) Resolution No. 01-2015 (effective on 13 March
2015), imported lithium ion battery|packs that are finished products, and which are used as
power source for electronic devices, are exempt from the requirement of PDEA Certificate of
Exemption. Accordingly, shipmentg of imported lithium ion batteries can be processed by the
Formal Entry Division without the|submission of a Certificate of Exemption.

For your information and strict compliance.

\

ALBERTO D. LINA
Commissioner
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